
 

 

 

CABINET 
 
MONDAY, 22 MARCH 2021 
 
4.00 PM 
 
VIA ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCING 
SYSTEM 

Committee Officer: Linda Albon  
Tel: 01354 622229 

e-mail: memberservices@fenland.gov.uk 
 

 

 
 
 
Due to the COVID-19 outbreak and the restrictions by the Government on gatherings of 
people, this meeting will be conducted remotely using the Zoom video conferencing 
system. There will be no access to this meeting at the Council offices, but you can view the 
meeting on YouTube, apart from any items marked confidential.    
 

1   To receive apologies for absence  
 

2   Previous Minutes (Pages 5 - 8) 
 
To confirm the minutes of 23 February 2021.  
 

3   To report additional items for consideration which the Chairman deems urgent by 
virtue of the special circumstances to be now specified  
 

4   To receive members' declaration of any interests under the Local Code of Conduct or 
any interest under the Code of Conduct on Planning Matters in respect of any item to 
be discussed at the meeting  
 

5   Report from the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Independent Commission on 
Climate  
 
A verbal report will be given at the meeting.  
 



6   Draft Local Plan Update (Pages 9 - 18) 
 

The purpose of this report is to firstly provide Cabinet with an update on progress 
with the production of the draft Local Plan for Fenland and to highlight some of the 
key issues and policy changes proposed; and secondly to explain the status of the 
draft Local Plan.  

 
7   Civil Parking Enforcements Update (Pages 19 - 28) 

 

To inform members that the phase one CPE feasibility works approved by Cabinet on 
21st October 2020 for the introduction of Civil Parking Enforcement for On and Off-
Street parking places within Fenland has been completed. To provide an overview of 
the feasibility works conducted, and to seek approval to proceed to phase two, the 
implementation stage.  

 
8   Projects Update - Growing Fenland & CCC Capital Community Fund (Pages 29 - 68) 

 

Significant capital funding has recently been made available to Fenland District 
Council via the following schemes: 

 Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Combined Authority (CPCA) Market 
Towns Initiative (which has been given the working title of Growing 
Fenland) 

 Cambridgeshire County Council (CCC) £5m Capital Communities Fund 

This report gives an update on the progress of funding bids submitted to both 
schemes including any resulting capital or revenue implications for the Council 
should the bids be successful. 

 
9   Funding for March Future High Street Fund from CPCA & MHCLG (Pages 69 - 104) 

 

The purpose of this report is to update Cabinet on the Future High Street Fund 
(FHSF) bid to MHCLG. This paper details the final expected grant award value from 
both MHCLG and match funding agreed by CPCA.  

Further detail is provided regarding the expected spending profile for each 
workstream within the programme and delivery dates. 

 
10   Grant of lease of land at Manea (Pages 105 - 120) 

 
To grant to Manea Parish Council a Lease of land at Manea for the provision and 
management of a car park to serve the railway station in Manea. 
 
It is proposed that FDC grants a lease to Manea Parish Council for a term of 25 
years which will enable the car park to be operated for the benefit of local residents 
and users of the railway station. 
 

11   Review of Outside Bodies (Pages 121 - 134) 
 



The purpose of this report is to enable Cabinet to review and agree the list of outside 
bodies requiring elected Member representation during 2021/22. The appointment of 
representatives for the revised list of outside body organisations will be consider at 
the July meeting of Cabinet.       
 

12   Draft 6 Month Cabinet Forward Plan (Pages 135 - 136) 
 
For information purposes. 
 

13   Items which the Chairman has under item 3 deemed urgent  
 

Friday, 12 March 2021 
 
Members:  Councillor C Boden (Chairman), Councillor Mrs J French (Vice-Chairman), Councillor I Benney, 

Councillor S Clark, Councillor Miss S Hoy, Councillor Mrs D Laws, Councillor A Lynn, 
Councillor P Murphy, Councillor C Seaton and Councillor S Tierney 


